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Welcome to 2nd Grade!





I hope you had a wonderful summer with friends and family.  I am looking forward to having a fun and exciting year with your child.  I know that there seems to be an enormous amount of information coming home at the beginning of the year, but I’m sure you are curious about me and how the routines work in our classroom  My name is Talina Borchers and I’ve lived in Vancouver my whole life.  I graduated from Columbia River High School in 1998.  After that I attended Clark College and Washington State University, where I received my Bachelor’s Degree in Human Development: Early Childhood Education.  I then attended City University where I obtained my Master in Teaching.  This is my 7th year teaching 2nd grade here at Chinook.  I am very excited, and I can’t wait to start the wonderful school year ahead.





Snack Time





We will have daily snack time after morning recess.  Acceptable snacks include: cheese, fruit, veggies, dry cereal, granola bars, or crackers without peanuts or nuts.  Please avoid candy and sugary snacks as well as juice or messy snacks.  Proper nutrition is important to learning!





Behavior Management/Rewards





We will be earning class points throughout the year.  Students must work as a group to earn points.  They are awarded points for compliments from others, everyone on task, and good reports from arts block.  When the class reaches the point goal that we have set, we give ourselves a reward.  Rewards will include a new agreed upon book for our classroom library, as well as rewards like a pajama party, popcorn party, or mug days with hot chocolate.


Along with the class reward system, students will also have the opportunity to earn “Wolf Bucks” that they can use to buy special rewards individually.  These will be awarded to students for homework being turned in on time, perfect attendance, and following the Chinook Lifelong Guidelines.  Wolf Bucks will be given to each student throughout the day.  Each week they will have the opportunity to trade their money and when they’ve earned $50 they can buy something from the “$50 List”.





Student Pickup





If you are planning on picking your child up from school, or having someone else pick them up, a good place to meet your child is by the deer in front of the school.  When school is dismissed, we will walk together through our back class door and follow the school around towards the buses.  This is in a different direction then students walked toward the buses in 1st grade.





2nd Grade News


Room 21


Mrs. Borchers





Homework





Homework packets will be going home each Friday, starting in October.  The packets are due back the following Friday.  The purpose of the homework packet is to begin the study habit of getting papers responsibly back and forth between school and home.  It also provides students with a review of what we have covered in class.  Along with the homework packet, students will be asked to read approximately 15 minutes a night.  This is so important in helping increase reading skills, especially in the 2nd grade.  I understand that our lives can become very hectic, and evenings will tend to cruise by before homework can be completed.  Homework packets do represent one full week of work.  When they are not handed in on-time, students have missed crucial learning since we will correct them together in class.





Volunteering





Our volunteers are so important to the success of our students.  Volunteers will be welcome beginning sometime in October.  If you are interested in volunteering, I have included a volunteer sheet.  Please fill it out and return it to me.  Also, check in the office to make sure that your volunteer status is current, or fill out the appropriate forms if necessary.  Thank you for your time, energy, and support!





Communication





Communicating with parents is crucial to a child’s success in school!  Please do not hesitate to send a note with your child, send me an email or leave a message on my voice mail.  We must work together!


Work #: 313-1600 ext. 1591


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:talina.borchers@vansd.org" ��talina.borchers@vansd.org�


I am so very excited for this year and the growth that all students will make.  My goal is to make sure that every student has a life long love for learning.  By working together, we can make their dreams come true!





Sincerely,








Talina Borchers








